
 
From: miriam.ollis  [mailto:   
Sent: 27 September 2021 21:57 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: Stopping up of road in Princes Parade, Hythe 

 

Dear Sir 
 

I write in support of the stopping up of the road that runs along parallel to the beach next to 
Hythe. 

 

When I have walked along the seafront promenade at night time I have found it very 
disorientating having a car hurtling along the road towards me on the road next to the 

promenade with full beam lights on and I hate it. 
 

Also when walking in daylight the cars along that road can be very fast, which makes it quite 

hard and dangerous to cross the road to go to walk beside the canal. 
 

It would be so much more peaceful if cars were not driving past the seafront and if they could 
be diverted away. At the speed they go they are clearly not interested in the view, anyway. 

 

I think the character of the seafront would be greatly improved by the stopping up of the road 
and it would be great if something else could be put there like trees and/ or a leisure centre 

with swimming pool to break up that long stretch leading towards Folkestone. 
 

Moreover it would surely be safer for families with young children not to have that traffic 

hurtling along besides the beach. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

Miriam Ollis (Mrs) 

 




